## RECEIVEN

AUG 2 9 2006

Aug. 23, 2006

DEPARTMENT WATER RESOURCES

David R. Tuthill, Jr. P.E. Water Management Division Administrator Idaho Dept. of Water Resources P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0098

Dear Mr. Tuthill:

We, the WD 34 water users (as signatories of July 12, 2006 letter) find your delayed response to our July 12<sup>th</sup> letter inadequate, along with your continuation of a process that does not utilize established procedures in addressing issues that have an impact on all water users in District 34. Your letter of August 11, 2006, does not address our call for a hearing now or a dropping of the request (by Mr. Foster) for the removal of the Watermaster.

Idaho Code 42-605(9) requires the Director of I.D.W.R. to hold a hearing upon request. That request was made on March 17, 2006. The meeting in Boise on May 4, 2006 obviously did not resolve the dispute since the request for a hearing was conveniently delayed. At the meeting nothing was presented that demonstrated "violations of the law, the inconsistencies and inaccuracies of the Watermaster's records and the improprieties and gross unfairness that has resulted" (from Mr. Foster's inflammatory letter of March 17, 2006 asking for a removal hearing.)

If Mr. Foster's "main objective is not removal of Bob Duke as Watermaster", then why ask for it and then continue to delay it? We find this demand for removal slanderous to the Watermaster and to the water users in the District. We do believe that clearing Mr. Duke's record now is a clear benefit to the District or if found guilty of some misconduct, the benefit to the District would be obvious. Due-process implies a reasonable time: it has passed. The hearing must happen now or be dropped.

The continuing delay just makes the whole process appear to be a gross manipulation of the integrity of Water District 34 and by implication, IDWR. A few of the "leaders" of Mr. Foster's March 17, 2006 letter to IDWR presented some of their concerns to the advisory board of Water District 34 on March 15, 2006. It was decided at that meeting to invite IDWR to look into accounting methods in the District and have more Watermaster oversight by IDWR to help alleviate those concerns. Just two (2)days later, you received a request for Watermaster removal from the same leaders. The advisory board was obviously just used for appearance of correct procedure.

Then after the meeting in Boise and the continuing delay of a hearing, changes to the administration of Water District 34 have been implemented by IDWR solely on the suggestions of Mr. Foster, without presenting the changes or getting any advise from the advisory committee or making any attempt to include the general members

of Water District 34. We, as Water District 34 water users, feel manipulated, abused and angry at the process that has taken place by this call for Watermaster removal. The first step towards honesty and transparency is to have the hearing or drop it.

When and if a hearing is to take place we question the impartiality of a IDWR hearing officer. From a recent telephone conversation between personnel of IDWR and a member of the advisory board, IDWR implied that if the lower valley could elect "their Watermaster", this objectionable situation of mistrust in Water District 34 would absolve itself. We find this statement implies bias and is wrongheaded, though illuminating. Mr. Duke was elected by an overwhelming majority; election of a Watermaster by a minority is not democratic.

Why is IDWR attempting to implement a one (1) year accounting of assessments for voting purposes even though Idaho Code 42-605 clearly states a five (5) year average for voting is entitled? Why is Mr. Foster questioning the legality of the vote count and the credentials of some voters when two (2) members who signed the "leaders" letter and are members of the advisory committee and credentials committee were at the table verifying the credentials of water user voters along with Cindy Smyer, the Water District 34 office manager. If anyone is to blame on this count, look no further than the signers of the letter to remove the Watermaster. We want the voting years assessment accounting clarified so any legal questions can be resolved before the next election. Also, we would like legal and procedural clarification on the ability of a person (ranch manager) who has the power of attorney over the use of a water right for the ensuing irrigation season to vote that right at the annual meeting.

You have set up a meeting with water users at the end of the irrigation season by consulting with Mr. Foster. This is the way to make progress in Water District 34? No procedural consultation with the advisory committee? The advisory committee was dismissed by Mr. Foster as powerless; IDWR, dismissed them too. The advisory committee can have great influence if used for advice, consulted on needed changes and procuring needed support.

The fall meeting has been set up to discuss progress, made by this call for Watermaster removal hearing. We feel the handling of this matter has set progress backwards in this Water District by it's display of elitism and made the division of upper and lower valley more pronounced and hardened. Most of the changes you have made in the Recommendations for Operation of Water District 34 are not in themselves objectionable. The process of how they happened to be implemented continues to be a problem. The first step in accountability is to have the hearing for Watermaster removal or to have Mr. Foster honorably drop it. Not only is there a mistrust of the intentions of some lower valley "leaders", there is now mistrust of IDWR in it's ability to handle this situation with openness, fairness and to follow the rules and procedures equitably.

Also, the expense to IDWR, the Water District and the advisory committee and water users (examples: the trip to Boise, the meetings and time in answering these

accusations) has been substantial. We feel a bond should be posted with such a call, such as Watermaster removal, to ensure its seriousness and legitimacy.

We have sought approval of this letter by fax and telephone with the previous signatories of the July 12, 2006 letter. We found no objections to its conclusions.

Sincerely, Water District 34 Water Users